
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 

 

Congratulations 

 

Tim Certificate Winners 

We would like to congratulate our Tim certificate winners for achieving their very best in a particular area of 

learning or for exemplary behaviour this week. Our Tim winners are: 

 

Reception –  Clara and Verity 

Year 1    - Lily-Rose and Thomas 

Year 2    -  Johnny and Ruben 

Year 3    -  Ethan and Martha 

Year 4    -  All of Year 4 and Annie Anju 

Year 5  - Robert and Charlotte-May 

Year 6   -  Cameron and Saffi-Starr 

 

Attendance 

Our average attendance figure, for the week beginning 5th July 2021, was 96.8% with 100% attendance again 

from our superstar Reception children!  

 

Message from the Acting Head of School 

In light of England’s wonderful win on Wednesday night, we are aware that many of our children will be 

staying up late on Sunday night to hopefully watch a win in the Euros. The game kicks off at 8pm and so even 

without extra time it will be a late night. Therefore, to make it a bit easier we are keeping the registers open 

until 10am. This means that if you wish to bring your children in after the usual school time and arrive before 

10am, we will not register this as a late attendance. 

For those who don’t wish to bring their child in later, school and Kids Club will be open as normal. 

Career Talks 

‘On Tuesday, a pilot called Captain Jonathan, came into the Year 5 and 
Year 6 classroom to talk about his career. He talked about lots of 
things but first he did a quiz. 
 
In the quiz, we named the parts of an aeroplane. There were parts such 
as the fin, the spoiler and the engine. 
 
Jonathan talked about a professional American pilot named Captain 
Suzanna. He said that Suzanna tested an aeroplane from Hong Kong to 
America on its first flight. Suzanna is Jonathan’s hero.’ 
 
Finley and Lewis, Year 5. 
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Year 4 – Tudor Cooking 

Over the last few weeks, the children have been really excited to make their very own Cornish pasty.  

Beforehand, the class planted a variety of herbs which we grew in our herb garden and then each group chose 

which herbs they wanted to pick for their ingredients.  Also, they wrote their recipe with step-by-step 

instructions to follow.  They made the pastry, weighing out the ingredients accurately, as well as peeling and 

chopping the vegetables.  Have a 

look at the fun we had! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Litter Picking 

We have joined forces with our local Co-op on their 

mission to raise awareness of environmental issues 

and sustainability. They have kindly donated their Eco 

Warriors’ kit to Thurlby and a group of our Year 5 

children spent some time this week collecting rubbish 

around the outskirts of our school. It was a great 

opportunity for our children to see first-hand the 

damage littering can cause to our environment and the 

importance of keeping our school and surrounding area 

litter free. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 6 Hoodies 

Our Year 6 children were very excited to receive their Leavers’ Hoodies this week and have had the 

opportunity to wear them in school, as they move into their last remaining days at Thurlby Academy. 

Thank you to the PTFA for organising and contributing to the purchase of these for our children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last Day of Term – Thursday 22nd July 

As most parents will be aware, we normally end the last day of the academic year at 3.00pm for all children 

with the Year 6 ringing the bell on their exit from school for the last time. 

 

We have decided to keep the staggered dismissal times just for this year to be as safe as we can. Year 6 will, 

of course, still ring the bell on their dismissal at 3.15pm. The Year 6 parents are very welcome to watch their 

children complete this Thurlby tradition. If you would like to gather outside the school entrance, just before 

the children leave, we will organise a staggered entry into school to enable you to see your child ring the bell 

and take photos. 

 

 

 



THURLBY VILLAGE RUNS 
On September 19th, we are celebrating 25 years 

of the Thurlby Runs. We have raised over 

£40,000 since its inception, for Thurlby PTFA 

and the 1st Thurlby Scout Group, through race 

entry fees and sponsorship. 

We are hoping to raise more than ever this year 

to assist these charities, as COVID-19 has 

severely affected their fundraising. We would 

love to see as many people as possible involved in 

September’s event as the Fun Run (Approx.. 3k) 

around the village is a great family and 

community activity – you don’t have to run it 

either!  

 

The 10k route is one of the more challenging in 

the area so if any parents or carers are runners, 

why not give it a go and help your school at the 

same time?  

Thanks for your support and we hope to see 

some of you on the day. 

 

The Thurlby Runs Committee 

    
 

 

 

 

 

Sainsbury’s Art Challenge 

We received an email mid-week from Sainsbury’s giving us the details 

below re their art challenge. Apologies for the quick turn- around 

required! If any of our budding Year 5 or 6 artists would like to create a 

piece of work for the new Sainsbury’s community board over the weekend 

then this would be wonderful. 

 

You can bring your finished entry into school with your name and year 

group written on the back and a Sainsbury’s representative will collect it 

from us ready for the deadline on Thursday 15th July. Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you in Year 5 or 6 and love art or drawing? 

At Sainsbury’s Bourne we would love your help to decorate our new community 

board in the store. 

The theme of the challenge is ‘What I love about Bourne’ so you could draw us 

your favourite location, thing or building in Bourne! 

There are three prizes on offer including a drawing pad and colouring set and 

National Book Token vouchers. 

Artwork must be handed in by the 15th of July with your first name and the name 

of your school on the back 

A selection of the artwork will then be displayed in our store for everyone to 

enjoy. 

GOOD LUCK! 

 

 



Music for Schools Foundation 

Our Year 1 to Year 5 children enjoyed assemblies 

from Mr Tony Preece, from the Music for Schools 

Foundation this week. He talked about and 

demonstrated a number of instruments that the 

children could choose to learn, if they wish. 

 

There is still time to register interest in your child 

learning an instrument. The instruments available 

are: clarinet, flute, alto sax, cornet, trumpet and 

recorder for younger children. 

 

As detailed in our Parentmail sent on Monday 5th 

July, the Zoom meeting will be held on Monday 12th 

July @ 5.30pm. To register your attendance please 

click on the link:  www.mfsf.org.uk/attend 

 

 

 

 

 

Dismissal Time – Safeguarding Issue 

Could we please reiterate the importance of not approaching the teacher/staff member to ask questions or 

discuss issues whilst they are still dismissing children from the gate. It is extremely important that staff 

are not distracted, or have their view of receiving parents blocked at this time, to enable each child to be 

safely dismissed. This is an essential safeguarding procedure.  

 

Teachers are, of course, more than happy to talk to parents once all children have been safely collected.  

 

Thank you for your understanding of this matter. 

 

 

 

One Hub Bourne Holiday Camps 

A new initiative has been set up in Bourne to run activities during the summer holidays. Please see the 

leaflets below giving details of the events planned. 

 

 

 

 

Mrs H Joyce 

Acting Head of School 

 

Upcoming Calendar Dates 

Monday 12th July -   Music for Schools Foundation Zoom meeting @ 5.30pm 

Thursday 15th July -   Whole School Open Day – by appointment only 

Friday 16th July -   Year 6 trip to Twin Lakes 

    Reports issued to parents 

Monday 19th July -   Year 6 World War II celebration day 

Wednesday 21st July -  Year 6 End of Year Performance to parents @ 1.45pm 

Thursday 22nd July -   End of Term 6 

 

http://www.mfsf.org.uk/attend


 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


